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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 9th August 2010
Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman


Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer
Bill Barrett

Mens Captain


Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain


Marie Bacon
Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson

Teri Grasby (guest)

_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

July has seen races aplenty for the Striders to take part in, around the county.

It is so pleasing to see so many red and black shirts at each of the events, all the competing Striders performing so well and the inherent team spirit. Yet again we have a host of County Champions. As usual, Karen & Bill have prepared an in depth running report for the month, which details individual performances. 

The other really pleasing element to the month has been the way that Striders have stepped in to help Luton Athletic with their Three Race Series, by assisting with late entry desks, results compilation and marshalling. This to my mind shows the bond that there is between runners and running clubs, long may it continue.


Finally thank you all for yet another wonderful Ladies 5k Race at Wardown Park on Sunday 11th July 2010. The feedback we have had has been superb, the field was one of the largest for recent times and the atmosphere was brilliant. The way that all stayed at the finish line, to cheer in those who finished behind them, was impressive. The representatives from the Huntingdon’s Society were really impressed.
2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Karen Ashby
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the July meeting were accepted and agreed. 
4. Matters Arising

Striders club nights Aquatic Centre – TG received acknowledgement of his letter from Phil Jenkins

Luton Active, Luton Marathon – Meeting arranged late August

TG has not yet had a response regarding presentation night attendance.
Still need to order memento  plaque for winner Alf Brown Handicap
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

New CRB forms available.  Old style will not be honoured from July 10.  If CRB required, request new form

John Catlin trying to arrange Leaders in Running & Fitness course locally.  Asking local clubs for level of interest to see if worthwhile

Minutes Beds 3A’s meeting 14/05/10.  Distributed to committee

6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Healthy balance back on track with forecast mainly due to new subscriptions

Cheque received from DD £15 Kit

Cheques raised, £28-Ladies 5K Unattached levies, £120-Club bulk entry for Standalone 10K, (money to be reclaimed from member entrants) £75-Contribution to Putteridge Swimming Club for Biathlon costs.

Welcome to Striders to the 26 new members, (too many to list) joining from this year’s Beginners group
7. August 10 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

One race we omitted from our June report took place on Wednesday 30th June in Watford. Adrian Copp ran 4mins 30sec for 1500 mtrs.


July proved to be a very busy month for racing and it started with the Cranfield 5 mile County Championship race on Friday evening  2nd July. Eighteen Striders ran in this event with PB runs from Colin Smith, Chris McLaren, Kirsten Morris, Jenny Griffiths and Tracey Allen. Paul Keech was first vet 50, Linda Thomasson first vet 45, Bill Billington first vet 70, Breda Haughton first vet 70 and Jim McIntosh first vet 75 in the County.


Saturday 3rd    Thom Darby ran the Battersea 10 miles.


Sunday 4th   Andy Ward completed the Cowman Triathlon.


Sunday 11th   Mark Sains ran a PB in the Los Gatos Jungle Run – half marathon and 3 Striders rook part in the British 10k in London with PB’s for Nick Cross and Fiona Fayker.

This was also the date for our very own Ladies 5k. We had a good turnout of competitors and spectators and we would like to thank all concerned for helping in any way to make the event a success. A special thank you must go to our coaches who encouraged and trained our beginners to get them ready for this event. One of lady beginners who was previously unattached – Geraldine Hamilton - finished the race as the first unattached runner. We were also pleased to see 8 PB’s. Well done ladies –keep it up!

Hopefully next year we may break the 100 competitor barrier!


Sunday 18th   We had approximately 20 Striders competing in the Vauxhall 5k with 8 running PB times. It was also the County Championship event and Tim Davies not only finished third in the race but second senior in the County. Other County finishers were John Chapman who was first vet 50 with Paul Keech second and Dave Thompson third. Lance Richardson was second vet 55, Mark Bradley third vet 55, Alan Taylor first vet 65, PJ Hough first vet 70 and Jim McIntosh first vet 75. Linda Thomasson took first vet 45 in both the race and County and Breda Haughton first vet 70 in the County.

Graham White ran the Milton Keynes half marathon.


Tuesday 20th  The Stevenage Relays which is also the County Championship event was not as popular this year as in previous years. However those of us who did compete found the atmosphere as friendly as ever. We fielded 1 senior men’s team and 1 vet’s team, and the ladies fielded 1 senior and 2 vet teams. Our 2 ladies vets teams finished first and second in the County Championships – Well done to those ladies! We must thank Louise and Dave Hall who both ran 2 legs on the night to ensure we had complete teams.


Wednesday 21st   Three ladies ran the Waddesdon 5k where Helen Veira ran a PB.


Sunday 28th   This was the last event of the 3 race series in Luton. 25 Striders took part in the 10k event and generally the reports were favourable for the new course, although it was felt it was not a PB course. However 4 Striders proved that theory wrong! And Stopsley won the first senior and vet male teams. In the series Dianne Blackmore was first vet with Breda taking first vet 70. John Chapman first vet 50 and PJ Hough first vet 70.

Once again a big thank you to all Striders who helped out at the Vauxhall series and the Cranfield 5 miles especially those on the results side as it certainly speeded up the process! (I understand Elaine and her merry team had a lot to do with this! - thanks!)


Wednesday 28th   At least 6 Striders competed in the Doug Anderson 5k event in Bedford where 5 of them ran PB times.

As you can see a very busy month of racing and we hope no injuries. If you are having a holiday - then enjoy it! Come back refreshed and raring to go!!!

8. Strider of the Month.

Thom Darby and Linda Thomasson were awarded the Strider of the Month due to their constantly improving performances, Thom  had a pb in the Colworth ½ marathon and St Albans 10k, and Linda was 1st V45 at Cranfield 5m, and also at Vauxhall 5k.
Also considered was Jenny Griffiths.
9. Three Counties XC – Stopsley Round 24th Oct 2010

E-mail and booking form sent to Maureen McIntyre re-booking football pitches & parking.  No written confirmation (MM Holiday). Phoned office, had verbal OK. Regional Spts Ctr booked, spoke to Steve Reinsford about using centre same as last year

Pro-medicus booked
Risk assessment & course map to be sent to Lisa Roe
Resp: C McL
Contact local farmers, land owners


C Mcl

Apply for permit





C McL 

Copy of advance warning letter to be given to TG for circulation to local horse stables.

Race invitation to be updated to advise competitors of difficulty in getting to the start.  This caused a slight delay last year owing to the number of runners trying to get through the gate at top of the steps 
10.Striders Running Award revisions
Thanks go to Teri Grasby for attending the meeting and presenting the revised times and proposals and also thanks go to Mark Sains, who together with Teri are responsible for the work in revising the times and distances to reflect races currently available.  The proposal is based on current WMA standards (2006) and also use 5K, 5M, 10K, 10M Half Marathon, 20M and Marathon distance and drop the 15K distance as it is no longer used.  The hope is that members will be motivated to progress through the scheme, the current system does not appear to have any following
To qualify for an award, three of the distances must be completed within a 12 month period, this period should be no later than December as the awards will be presented at the following awards evening in February.  The races must be certified race distances, either ARC or England Athletics in UK.  Races abroad should be certified by the countries national body.

Scheme will become effective from January 2010

Detail on the procedure, register forms etc, to be completed by Teri Grasby.

11.Ladies 5K – 2010 review
Results sent to Athletics weekly 11th July, Pro-medicus paid 24th July

97 finishers – best for long while.  Many compliments received

Affiliation fees still to be sent to ARC

New pedestrian entrance before vehicle gates is now available.  Look to use for 2010.

BB said prize list incorrect to agreement made in Sept / Oct 07.  

E-mail received from Lisa Roe via Reg Brett.  A Model Boat Club member commented that they weren’t allowed to drive their car into the park  as gates were closed.  RB, C McL & TG have all sent mails to Lisa, stating this wasn’t true.  The gates need to be open as it was part of the course and runners enter the park through them.

C McL spoke to members at lake 18th July.  They had no issues and confirmed they were all aware of Striders race.  They were disappointed that they hadn’t been informed of Luton AC on 18th until 11th July.  Explained that Striders weren’t responsible for this.

Also phoned Model Club secretary, (Graham Rumble).  He said he wasn’t at lake on morning of Striders 5K, but passed on to Lisa Roe comments made by two members.  Graham said he would talk to the members to find out exactly what complaint was and get back to me.  Nothing else has been heard at time of writing (10/08/10)

HAZARD was painted in yellow paint on path – Lisa Roe, Parks manager asked Striders to clean it off.  TG & C McL agreed that it would better if the council cleaned it to their standard and charge Striders accordingly.

E-mail received from Lisa Roe, the work took ½ hour and was completed on Fri 6th Aug.  The charges were waived in this case as it was said that it would cost more to raise the invoice.
Ladies 5K 2011
Proposed date 10th July 2011
Course to be adjusted to use the new pedestrian entrance in New Bedford Road.  Course to be re-measured, C McL arranged with John Catlin to do this October/November 2010.
Prize list has been amended and is available on entry form, first 3 finishers, first 3 vets plus 1st V45, 1st V55 and 1st V65.  1st Unattached runner has been removed from prize list.

12.A.O.B.





 (P Abbitt) Putteridge Biathlon 

Putteridge Swimming club have requested a donation from Striders towards the costs of the Biathlon.  £75 agreed with PA, cheque raised and sent

(RK) Advised that owing to training and teaching, he won’t be available on Thursday nights for the next two academic years.

(DD) National Cross Country 2011 – To be held at Alton Towers on Feb 19th 2011.  DD suggested a club weekend as before, staying over at Youlgrave Youth Hostel on 20th Feb.  30 people would ensure hostel is exclusive to Striders and dinner would be provided.  Cost approx £34 each, YHA requires 25% deposit.  All agreed with proposal.
(DD) Club Jackets – Alternative supplier (Fastrax) has been identified and sample jacket (Med) shown.  Min order 6, cost including club name embroidered will be approx £30 - £35.  Request a sample of small size for fitting trial.  Agreed that a number of jackets (15?) in varying sizes to be ordered. 

(HM) Interest in helping at 2012 Olympics.  Request to members on committee with internet access to monitor

(HM) Striders 30th Anniversary in 2012.  Will the club celebrate this anniversary?  All agreed yes, suggestions sought.  

The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th September 2010 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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